
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
FEBRUARY 12, 2019
       CONVENE: 6:00PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of January 8, 2019 Council meeting.
· February accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report – January
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Support Letters Blue Mountain Translator District Senate Bills 393 & 394

· Review Landfill Charges
Unfinished Business
New Business
Public Comments
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved

Council____________________ Date_________________________

CITY OF HAINES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
FEBRUARY 12, 2019
CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the February 12, 2019 City Council meeting at 6:00 pm. Council members present were Ken Bain, Dennis Anthony, Katie Jones, June Falcon, Lisa Whited and Don Adcock.  City Recorder Valerie Russell attended the meeting via telephone. Public Works Brandon Fry was absent. 
Citizens present: Ty Falcon, Mike Morrow and Kevin Luckini. 
Agenda Item No. 1 – Public Comments

Kevin Luckini

Kevin Luckini addressed the Council concerning a phone call that he received from Brandon Fry from the Haines Public Works Department. The message stated that  Mayor Brown had received a complaint about the condition of Wilcox by their property at 817 Wilcox where his tenant drives a dump truck across the City right of way. Kevin made a lengthy statement which included a comment that he felt the damage in his opinion was minimal. Kevin stated that there was no written notice or email or mention of a code that he was in violation of, just a voicemail stating that because of an anonymous complaint made to the Mayor that he needed to gravel the right of way in front of his property. Kevin commented that he had spoken with the Mayor and had told him that on two different occasions he had placed gravel at that location prior to the sewer installation. 
Mayor Brown clarified that the City had sent him a letter explaining that the City has an unwritten policy for residents that park trucks on the right of way to provide gravel for the area where they park to protect the right of way. Years ago, the local truck drivers were not allowed to drive on the gravel streets in Haines and had to park in the railroad lot. The local truck drivers agreed in order to park in Haines they would gladly build parking places for their trucks and would not drive on the City streets when loaded.
Kevin concluded the discussion with the comment that he just thought it was not handled properly but agreed to put down some gravel when the weather permitted. 
Councilor Jones suggested that the City adopt a written policy concerning truck parking.
Agenda Item No. 2 – Mayors Report

Request for Compensation

Mayor Brown addressed the Council and requested Council approval for him to receive compensation for his hours spent plowing snow.

Councilor Bain made a motion for the City to pay Mayor Brown for plowing snow for the City. Councilor Falcon seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Council Conduct
Mayor Brown explained that since there was a full Council present, he wanted to discuss the issue of Councilor Whited not bringing her concerns to the Council prior to contacting the Oregon Department of Agriculture and the Oregon Government Ethics Commission with complaints. Councilor Whited contacted the ODA with a complaint concerning weed spraying and licensing which resulted in an investigation.  Councilor Whited also made a formal complaint against Mayor Brown to the OGEC concerning receiving compensation from the City for spraying (using his official position for financial gain) which also resulted in an investigation.
Mayor Brown stated that the problem was not that she filed the complaints, it is that she represented herself as a Council member in the complaints. Councilor Whited should have brought the issues to the Council for discussion so a solution could have been reached as a whole. 
Councilor Whited stated that the issue was brought up on three separate occasions. And that she acted as an individual citizen not as a Council member. As far as the spraying there are reasons that licenses are required so the proper training is obtained for safety purposes. Councilor Whited explained that she did contact the ODA and asked if they could talk to the City and educate them on spraying because she believed that the City was not spraying legally.  
Mayor Brown explained that the City had been told by the County that a license was not required unless the City was spraying restricted use products. The City only uses round-up and 2-4-D which are not restricted use products. Mayor Brown commented that Brandon will be obtaining his Applicators License. 
Council discussion followed with an emphasis on working together as a united governing body.
Citizen Mike Morrow commented that in a town as small as Haines everybody needs to stick together and communicate with each other.  
Agenda Item No. 3 – Consent Agenda
Councilor Anthony made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Councilor Falcon seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent.

Agenda Item No. 4. Administrative Matters
Support Letters Blue Mountain Translator District Senate Bills 393 & 394
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained to the Council that the Blue Mountain Translator District had provided letters of support for Senate bills 393 and 394 for Council approval. 
Councilor Bain made a motion to approve the letters of support for Senate bills 393 and 394. Councilor Anthony seconded the motion. Councilor Jones voted no. The motion was approved by majority consent. 


Review Landfill Charges
Mayor Brown addressed the Council concerning the Landfill and the fee schedule and if anyone had suggestions.
Discussion followed concerning charging additional for patrons that live outside the City limits since the residents inside the City limits already pay $2.42 per month on their water and sewer bill to support the Landfill.
Councilor Bain volunteered to work on the fee schedule and present a draft fee schedule to the Council at the March meeting. 
Agenda Item No. 5 – City Recorder

City Recorder

Email Addresses
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained to the Council that she had provided them with an updated contact list and a schedule of the 2019 Council meetings. She also updated the Council member information with the League of Oregon Cities. The LOC informed Valerie to caution the Council not to use their personal email for any business conducted as City officials in case anything ever happens all information in a personal email account can be obtained and used in an investigation. All City officials should set up a separate email account just for official business. At this time all Council members have the City’s email address (haines@cascadeaccess.com) listed with the LOC. Valerie suggested getting a separate email address set up so when the Oregon Government Ethics Commission contacts them to complete the Statement of Economic Interest their contact information can be changed to the new address. 

Reader Board
Valerie addressed the City’s replacement of the reader board and stated that Councilor Adcock obtained information from Ne-Hi Enterprises on a one-color digital sign that measures 5’ x 40” for $2,300.00. The same style reader board as the City currently has would cost $500.00. 
Councilor Adcock volunteered to get more information on the digital reader board and bring back to Council.

Water Compliance Project
The Water Compliance Project is progressing.  Due to the excess of funds the additional portion of the project that includes some distribution lines will require the loan contract to be amended. The Environmental Review will also need to be republished. Nick Ducote, from Ducote Consulting will complete these tasks. 
Agenda Item No. 6 – Council Reports

Councilor Falcon
Councilor Falcon stated that she questioned the Councilors getting paid when they are absent from a meeting. 

Council explained to Councilor Falcon that she was a Councilor all month and she would be completing tasks for the benefit of the City outside of the meetings. 
Agenda Item No. 7– Public Comments
There were no other public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm. All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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